
 

  

 Newsletter Friday 26th January 2018 

Menu Week: Week beginning 29th January will be Week 2. 

 

Wyre Forest School to the rescue! (Again!) 

A lady fell in Springfield Park on black ice whilst walking her dog last week.  She was 

helped to Blossom Tree Café by another dog walker.  The Sixth Form students were 

amazing without any prompting.  

Katie grabbed a chair and sat her down, asking if she was ok and how she was 
feeling.  Tanith made her a tea with lots of sugar.  Dan C went and checked on her dog 

then with Katie brought the dog into the cafe.  The dog was very pleased to see her owner.  Dan 
then went and fetched a bowl of water for the dog from outside.   

They were amazing, using initiative, not panicking and being so 
mature!  The lady left about half an hour later, not until she assured us 
all she was ok.  Katie did want to phone an ambulance but we talked 
her out of that, if we needed the fire service it would have been a 
different matter. 

Later that day, Fiona the lady who had the accident posted some really 
lovely comments about our students on the ‘Friends of Springfield 
Park’ Facebook page.  

 

Other Sixth Form News 

 
Sixth Form are checking out the offers in the supermarket to make sure 
their shopping doesn’t go over budget! We are looking forward to cooking 
up some more lovely lunches this term. 
 

 

 

Students in the Sixth Form hosted two Community Lunches at Blossom Tree 

Café as part of their ASDAN CoPE Course.  Both students and customers 

thoroughly enjoyed themselves.  

 

In our Sixth Form, students wash staff cars as part of ‘Enterprise’; the funds raised 
go towards the Annual Leavers Prom and items to promote independent living. 
 

 

We had a special visitor in Sixth Form, Nigel a Vicar at Saint Oswald’s 
Church Kidderminster. All students showed respect with listening, good manners 
and they asked some great questions.  
Nigel helped students understand about what he does in the Church. 



 

Russell House (staffing) News 

 

Just to keep everyone updated – Trina Bunn is currently Acting Head of 

Care and Abby Baker is Acting Deputy at Russell House. 

 

7W News 
 

7W visited the WFS science lab this week to look at burning different 

materials and what changes. They showed how much they had learnt by 

recognising reversible and irreversible changes. 

 

 

Maple Class News 

 

Maple Class have welcomed two new starters this week; Harry and Harvey, 

we’re sure they’ll have a great time with their new friends. 

 

School Policies 

 

During Parents Evening a couple of comments were made about School Policies. 

All School policies are available to parents on the school website following the 

link below to locate them.  

www.wfs.worcs.sch.uk  

Across the top of the web page, click the link ‘Our School’, then on the blue panel on the left-hand 

side click ‘Policies’. All policies are listed in alphabetical order and are available to view as a PDF. 

 

FEBRUARY 

2 BEECH ASSEMBLY 

6 Safer Internet Day 

9 MAPLE ASSEMBLY 

13 Introduction to Signalong – Russell House 

14 Sign A Story – (Early Years and Lower School) 

15 BIRCH & HOLLY – Mayan Assembly  (more details to follow soon) 

16 ASH ASSEMBLY 

16 Friends of WFS Dressing up day – Theme – Rainbows (more details to follow) 

HALF TERM 
Monday 19th – Friday 23rd February 2018 

 

Don’t forget to keep the office updated with changes of details / contact numbers etc., thank you. 

JANUARY 

31 Year 9 Girls & Boys DTP & Meningitis ACWY Vaccination – Have you returned 
your form? 

http://www.wfs.worcs.sch.uk/
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